  VILLAGE OF LAKEVIEW COUNCIL MEETING
FEBRUARY 21ST, 2017
	Mayor Ryan Shoffstall called the meeting to order and led Council in the Pledge of Allegiance.  The roll call was read and all members answered the roll except for Frank Dietz.  A motion to excuse Mr. Dietz was made by Dennis Harford and seconded by Jacqueline Shoffner.  All members voted yes and the motion passed.  
	The minutes of the last meeting were approved as written.   A motion was made by John Hayman to pay the bills and seconded by Eric Barhorst.  All voted yes and the motion passed.
	The Fire Chief and the Village Administrator were both absent due to being on vacation. 
	Connor Kinsey was present and had no new business.
	Under Old Business, Community Care Day was discussed and tabled until the next meeting.  The agreement with AMP through Efficiency Smart was discussed.  A motion was made by John Hayman to renew Lakeview’s participation with Efficiency Smart for the period 2017 through 2019 by choosing the Basic Performance Efficiency Smart Service.  A second to the motion was made by Eric Barhorst.  All members voted yes and the motion passed. A resolution will be prepared for the next meeting.
	Under New Business, the proposed zoning change from the Planning Commission was presented to Council for approval.  The applicant is Ecolo Systems and the parcel of ground in question is on Duff Road and is currently zoned R1.  The Planning Commission met on February 8th and voted to recommend the change of zoning to B2.  There were several visitors at the meeting that wished to speak against the change of zoning. A letter was also presented to Council from the Stokes Township Board of Trustees against the zoning change.  The Mayor allowed everyone to speak that wished to be heard on this zoning change.  The present owner was not present at the meeting.  Mr. Tony Cascioli, the proposed buyer for the parcel of land, was present.  After much discussion, Mr. Cascioli withdrew his offer to purchase the property and proceed with the zoning change and left the meeting.  The Mayor then suggested that the zoning change be tabled until the Village Council had time to discuss the proposed changes with the Stokes Township Board of Trustees.  
	Dennis Harford reported that effective May 1st, the EMS will start doing their own billing.  He said there was a squad meeting on Wednesday, February 22nd, 2017, at 7:00 p.m. at the Russells Point Municipal Building. He reported that the By-Laws still had not passed yet.
	Jacqueline Shoffner announced that she would not be at the next Council meeting due to being out of town.
	John Hayman brought up the fact that there are still homes that do not have their house number displayed.  The Fiscal Officer said that several warning letters have been mailed out and also brought up the fact that our old form had some outdated language on it.  Discussion was had and she was instructed to order new forms with the updated language on it.
	John Hayman asked if a zoning permit had been issued to Chet Tavenner for his property on Bentz.  The Zoning Officer reported no.  She was instructed to contact Mr. Tavenner.  
	The Fiscal Officer then presented a contract between the Village of Lakeview and Libby Stidam as an independent contractor to provide the Fiscal Officer assistance at the rate of $10.00 per hour for a few hours a month.  A motion was made by Terry Brentlinger and seconded by John Hayman to approve the contract.  All members voted yes and the motion passed.  Solicitor Connor Kinsey suggested a Resolution be drafted for Council approval.  It will be presented at the next meeting.
	The Fiscal Officer then presented a past due bill to Lou Ross, former Emil Davis Park Manager, in the amount of $812.35.  Council referred the matter to Solicitor Kinsey for action.
	The Fiscal Officer then discussed proposed legislation in the legislature currently concerning income tax collection and the fee the State intends to charge all Villages and cities if this legislation passes.   The information will be given to the Mayor and the Village Administrator to draft letters to our Senators and Representatives.  She also asked Council about instituting an international mailing fee on any utility accounts that are mailed outside of the United States due to the higher mailing costs.  She was told to locate the rules and regulations for the utility department and we would discuss with the Utilities Commission Committee. 
	Logan County Commissioner Dustin Wickersham was present and talked about the new land bank that Logan County is forming. The Village is encouraged to make a list of properties and submit them to the County as the land bank can hold the properties in their name without paying taxes on those properties.
	Eric Barhorst asked about the CDBG grants available to tear down dilapidated structures.
There were no Committee reports.
The Mayor then reported that the Athletic Association has been working on repairing the ball fields to get them ready for play.  
A motion was made to adjourn by John Hayman and seconded by Eric Barhorst.   All voted yes and the meeting adjourned.
	The next meeting will be March 6th, 2017 at 7:30 p.m. in Council Chambers. 
  					Respectfully submitted,
																			__________________________							Rebecca Larrabee, Fiscal Officer 


___________________________
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